
Notice and Disclaimer of Liability Concerning AF&PA Recovery Boiler 

Program Guidelines, Procedures, Best Practices, Checklists, and other 

AF&PA Recovery Boiler Program Documents 
 

The material presented in the AF&PA Recovery Boiler Program documents is intended to be for 

information only.  They are not complete and are subject to change as more information is 

developed or becomes available.  Therefore, neither the authors nor those individuals or 

companies that have provided assistance in preparation or distribution of the documents assume 

any liability for the accuracy or completeness of the material presented, nor shall they be held 

liable for any direct or consequential loss or damage of any nature whatsoever arising from or in 

connection with the use of the documents or the information contained therein.  It is recognized 

that procedures for a specific recovery boiler may require substantial modifications from 

procedures presented in the documents to make them useful and applicable for that boiler.  

Accordingly, the documents do not set, and should not be construed as setting, standards for 

acceptable practice, policies, procedures, limits, or goals.  Not following the procedures 

contained therein shall not constitute improper or negligent practice. 
 

WARNING:  The material in the AF&PA Recovery Boiler Program documents is not 

intended to accurately reflect the requirements of any or all federal, state, local, or foreign laws, 

codes, and regulations.  Each user of the AF&PA Recovery Boiler Program documents has the 

responsibility to review and comply with the legal requirements of these laws, codes, and 

regulations. 


